From: Mike Fienen

To: <u>Transportation Commission</u>
Subject: Safe Streets - Comments for 9/27

Date: Tuesday, September 26, 2023 9:33:16 PM

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

## **Dear Transportation Commission**

I understand that there will be discussion about placing a four-way stop at the intersection of N. Baldwin Street and E. Mifflin Street at the meeting on 9/27.

I would like to register my support for this change. Cars move rapidly through the intersection on Baldwin and with Mifflin being a heavily used and designated bicycle route, there are many encounters where bicycles encounter fast cars. Stopping the cars on Baldwin would make this a safer intersection. I cycle through this intersection almost daily and have witnessed close calls with bicycles and pedestrians trying to cross Baldwin but encountering dangerously fast cars.

I urge the Transportation Commission to implement this Safe Streets initiative.

Thanks for your consideration.

Sincerely, Mike Fienen 510 Clemons Ave Madison, WI 53704